
 

 

 

Dear Parents, Carers and Students,  

 
 

I would like to take this opportunity to 

thank the staff, students and parents for a 

great first term. We may have only been at 

school for 9 weeks but we have certainly 

packed a lot into those weeks.  

 
To the P&F and everyone who attended the Picnic and Performance Night - Well 
done! What a glorious evening we had. Once again the students continue to 
amaze me with the variety of talents they have. I thoroughly enjoyed the whole 
evening. Great effort by the staff in preparing the children for their dances.  
 

I am sorry I missed the 3-Way Interviews but I have heard how wonderful they 
went. I hope you were all impressed with the achievements your children have 
made so far. 
 

A huge congratulations must go to our Interschool Swimming Team. They came 
ŀǿŀȅ ŦǊƻƳ CǊƛŘŀȅΩǎ ŜǾŜƴǘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ /ƘŀƳǇƛƻƴǎΦ CŀƴǘŀǎǘƛŎ ŜŦŦƻǊǘ ōȅ ŀƭƭ 
the children. And thanks again to Mrs Monaghan for her tireless efforts in 
preparing the children for the day.  
 

For a variety of personal and family reasons Mrs Robyn Watson has decided to 
take leave for the rest of the year. We have been lucky enough to employ the 
services of Miss Brooke Salvia. Brooke will work in the senior room with Miss Kerr. 
We welcome Brooke to the school. I would like to thank Robyn for her great start 
to the year and I wish her all the best for the remainder of the year. I look forward 
to working with Robyn again in 2022.   
 

I warmly invite everyone to attend our Stations of the Cross performance 
tomorrow. This will be in the Hall from 2.15pm. The Senior Room students have 
been working very hard and have created a deeply moving item that I encourage 
you to be a part of.  
 

Parents, caregivers and students, please enjoy this Easter break and the holidays 
that follow. Take the time to refresh and rest. If you are travelling at all over the 
break please be safe and I look forward to seeing all the smiling happy faces of the 
children next term.  
 

God Bless you all and keep you safe. 
 

Yours in faith  

Kaye Savage -Morton  
Principal 
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Upcoming Dates 

APRIL 
Thur 1 Apr 

¶ Last day of term 
Mon 19 Apr 

¶ Pupil free Day 
Tue 20 Apr 

¶ First Day of Term Two for 
Students 

Fri 23 Apr 

¶ ANZAC Assembly Yr 6 
11.40am 

Mon 26 Apr 

¶ ANZAC Day ς Public Holiday 

May 
Fri 7 May 

¶ MotherΩs Day Assembly (PP) 
Fri 21 May 

¶ Winter Carnival (Yrs 3-6) 

June 
Tue 1 Jun 

¶ Lifelink - Crazy Hair & Sock 
Day 

Fri 4 Jun 

¶ Performing Arts ς MPAC 
Mon 7 Jun 

¶ WA Day 
Fri 17 Jun 

¶ Faction Cross Country 
 

 
St John the Baptist Parish 

Moora 
Weekend Masses: 

1st, 2nd, 3rd & 5th Saturday 6pm 

4th Sunday 10.30am 

Mass this weekend ς 
Saturday 6pm 

 
Weekday Masses:  

Wednesday ς 5.30pm  

Friday - 8am  

 



 Caritas Project Compassion  

Students and staff donated ŀ ƎƻƭŘ Ŏƻƛƴ ǘƻ ǿŜŀǊ ƎǊŜŜƴ ŀƴŘ ǇǳǊǇƭŜ ƻƴ {ǘ WƻǎŜǇƘΩǎ 5ŀȅ and raised an amazing $212! 
Well done and thank you for your generosity. 
 
Students are asked to return their Project Compassion boxes to school by Friday, Week 1, Term 2. All proceeds will 
support Caritas in their work helping local communities and communities around the world to alleviate poverty, 
hunger, oppression and injustice. 
 
Palm Sunday Mass 
Thank you to those who were able to attend the Year 3 Family Mass on Sunday morning. Fr Renald led the 
community in a blessing of the palms and procession with the children, evoking the triumphal entrance of Jesus into 
the Holy City. When Jesus entered Jerusalem, the townspeople threw palms (a symbol of peace and victory) in front 
of him. This was a sign of homage and a customary practice for people of great respect. 

 
 
Stations of the Cross 
Year 5 & 6 will present a reflection on the Stations of the Cross on Thursday afternoon at 2.15pm in the hall. Families 
are most welcome to attend. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 2 Newsletter  

The Year 2 class have been learning all about local histories and landmarks, monuments and memorials in 

their HASS lessons this term. We decided to explore the history of our school and some of the places around 

the school that are significant in our history.  

First, we looked at the original brick school building where the Library is now located. We discovered that 

this building has been changed and that the cross that was in the original building was moved to the end of 

the new office wall. The original building was opened in 1958 and the modified building was blessed and re-

opened in 2009. The cross in the wall reminds us of our connections to the Parish.  

 

 

 

 

Next, we looked at the Trinity Rocks located in the school carpark. These 3 rocks that are placed in the middle 

of the carpark were designed by Joan Apel, although they have since been moved from their original position. 

The three rocks represent the Holy Trinity of Father, Son and Holy Spirit. The stones themselves came from 

the property of Mr Jo McKinley, an active member of the Parish Community with links to both St John the 

.ŀǇǘƛǎǘ tŀǊƛǎƘ ŀƴŘ {ǘ WƻǎŜǇƘΩǎ {ŎƘƻƻƭΦ  

 

 

 

 

 

Finally, we looked at the cross that stands on the front lawn near Dandaragan Street. This was also designed 

by Joan Apel and built by Richard Apel and Colin Lewis. We particularly noticed the 3 metal pieces that come 

from the ground. One piece forms the central part of the cross while the other two wrap around the cross 

from each side. The cross represents Jesus and the sacrifice he made for all people. The other two pieces 

represent Mary and St Joseph surrounding Jesus. The cross was blessed on the 17th April 2002. 

 

 

 

 

 

Next term we will continue exploring the history of our school as well as the history of the community of 

Moora. What do you think of our art work? 



INTERSCHOOL SWIMMING 2021 

A massive congratulations to those students who represented St Josephs and participated in the Interschool 

Swimming Carnival last Friday in Wongan Hills. These students did our school proud and showed fantastic levels of 

sportsmanship towards each other and swimmers from other schools. 

Everyone who swam put in 100% effort and as a result St JosephΩs won the overall points shield!! We have proven to 

be a force to be reckoned with in the pool as we have won the shield now for three years running! This is a huge 

achievement for our school!  

Congratulations to the following swimmers on their outstanding performance:   

Isla Adams - Year 6 Champion Girl  

Kayla Wall ς Year 6 Runner up Champion Girl  

Oliver Lefroy - Year 5 Champion Boy 

Abby Nixon ς Year 5 Champion Girl   

Georgie McPherson and Keely Beard - Year 4 Runner up Champion Girls 

Liam Crombie ς Year 4 Champion Boy 

Thomas Adams ς Year 4 Runner Up Champion Boy    

A big thank you to our parents who helped out on the day. Your support is always very much appreciated. Well done 

again swimmers, ƭŜǘΩǎ make it four years in a row in 2022!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Katie Monaghan  



 

 

P&F News  

 
PICNICS AND PERFORMANCES 
A massive thank you to everyone who donated the vast amounts of food that went into our platters, and for 
supporting us in this new venture by ordering those platters!  We hope that you had a wonderful, relaxed evening 
and enjoyed your platter while watching the wonderful performances. 
 
We raised a massive $1,100 dollars due to your generosity.  We are well on target for our teacher wish lists, before 
term one has even ended.  Thank you again! 
 
CONGRATUALTIONS 
Well done to Kylie Dann for winning $100 in our 100 square at the Picnics and Performances! 
 
DIARY MILK RAFFLE 
This will be an ongoing raffle throughout the year, keep an eye out for your chance to buy raffle tickets to this 
amazing item!! 
 
CADBURY CHOCOLATE FUNDRAISER 
We hope your fundraising is going well!  Please remember that all money is due back in tomorrow 1 April. 
 
MOTHERΩS DAY RAFFLE 
Our next fundraising event will be our annual MotherΩs Day Raffle, more details will be available in the newsletter at 
the start of Term 2. 
 
NEXT MEETING 
Our next meeting will take place in the staff room at 7pm on Monday May 10.  
 

UNIFORM SHOP 
The uniform shop will be open on the first Friday of every month. You can order uniforms through the office or 
through our new online store: http://stjosephsmoorauniformshop.square.site/ and orders will be filled on a Friday. 

 

 

Community Events  

 

 

 ATTENTION  MARRIED  COUPLES. . Celebrate the gift of your unique love and have 

time to focus on each other and your marriage, away from everyday distractions.  We invite you to join us 

on a Marriage Encounter Weekend.  2021 Weekends as follows: Online Zoom weekend 30th April  ï 

2nd May 2021.  Enrich your marriage in the privacy of your own home, using  your own Computer.  16-

17 October 2021 to be held at Prendiville Catholic College, Ocean Reef (Live Out). For more information  

or booking contact:  Valerie &  Brendon on 0424 220 625 ï 

Email:  WAbookings@wwme.org.au  Website ï www.wwme.org.au 
   
If  you would like to receive any more information regarding Worldwide Marriage Encounter please do not 

hesitate to contact us. 
  
 

http://stjosephsmoorauniformshop.square.site/
mailto:WAbookings@wwme.org.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.wwme.org.au%2F&data=04%7C01%7CMichelle.Gilmore%40cewa.edu.au%7C6e06c502e73a4d5e9b7f08d8f32c1967%7Cc5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23%7C0%7C0%7C637526718013999084%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=6kZz3RK42zMvOCzlYiKRm3tFNTv6c1W4fypljq5YSGI%3D&reserved=0


 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


